Letter for Website

I have just completed back-to-back trips to Washington, D.C. and Philadelphia where I attended ADR conferences.  I came back with a renewed sense of enthusiasm for my work as a neutral.  The ABA Alternative Dispute Resolution section held its spring meeting in D.C.  There I had the opportunity to attend skills courses on such things as the benefits and virtues of the “joint caucus”, novel combinations of arbitration and mediation, effectively dealing with the power of emotion, and mediation of mass claims and settlements.  An interview with Ambassador Dennis Ross and hearing about his latest book, Statecraft, and his experiences as a Middle East mediator rang more bells than I can talk about here.  I also had the privilege of being a presenter and panelist, as I have for the past three years.

The Philadelphia conference was the May meeting of the International Academy of Mediators (IAM).  One hundred twenty of us from around the world have had the good fortune to be elected as Fellows, and this meeting reminded me of what a privilege it is for me to be a mediator and to be able to do this every day.

The IAM meeting focused on corporate commercial disputes and featured some of the best people in the country who are in-house, general counsel and outside private counsel.  Being such a small group, we got substantial insight into their workings and perspectives vis a vis the dispute resolution process, their views and expectations of mediators, etc.  In many respects it was eye opening.

We all learn every day and I would certainly benefit from hearing about your experiences and observations with respect to the world of ADR.  I invite you to drop me a line.







Jerry Weiss
